

Executive Office

PO Box 1000, 625 Fisgard St Victoria, BC. V8W 2S6 T: 250.360.3125 F: 250.360.3076 www.crd.bc.ca

November 24, 2021

0400-40

Randall Garrison
MP Member of Parliament Esquimalt—Saanich—Sooke
2904 Tillicum Road
Victoria, BC V9A 2A5
Via email: Randall.Garrison@parl.gc.ca

Dear Mr. Garrison:

Re: CONGRATULATIONS ON RE-ELECTION

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Capital Regional District (CRD), we would like to extend our congratulations for your win in the federal election on September 20, 2021. We recognize the hard work and dedication involved in undertaking this role especially as the province continues to face demanding issues such as the ongoing pandemic and more recent flood and infrastructure challenges.

I have recently been re-elected to the position of CRD Board Chair and look forward to working with the Board and our provincial partners to support the work being completed in the last year of our four year mandate which included the following regional priorities:

- Community Wellbeing Transportation & Housing
- Climate Change Adaptation & Mitigation
- First Nations Reconciliation
- Advocacy, Governance & Accountability (including EA specific initiatives)

We look forward to working together and meeting with you at your earliest convenience to discuss issues of mutual interest. Please feel free to contact me at any time, by email crdchair@crd.bc.ca or phone 250-514-1439 or to coordinate a meeting please contact Carolyn Jenkinson, Manager, Executive Administration by email cjenkinson@crd.bc.ca or phone 250-360-3125.

Sincerely,

Colin Plant

Chair, Capital Regional District Board

cc: CRD Board

Robert Lapham, Chief Administrative Officer, CRD

Kristen Morley, General Manager, Corporate Services, CRD